
Square Butte Square Butte RRANCH ANCH CCLUBLUB 	
  
Board of Directors Meeting 

Date: 27 March 2019  

Present: 
Linda Durward, Chair 
Colleen Kanderka, Vice Chair (via Skype) 

Taryn Fielder, Treasurer  
Cory Robinson, Secretary 

 
1. Taryn moved to approve Minutes from 27 February 2019 meeting, Colleen seconded, all in 

favor.  
 

2. Cory moved to approve proposed Agenda for this meeting, Linda seconded, all in favor. 
 
3. Accounting 

a. There are still unpaid fees from 2018 (hay fees, pasture fees, plus outstanding arrears); 
Linda and Taryn will send a message to these horse owners. 

b. Taryn and Linda to send replies to two horse owners who recently sent queries re fees. 
c. The invoice received from the Condo Corp for maintenance / repair work to the waterers 

will not be paid by the Ranch Club as this work was not requested by the Ranch Club 
Board 
 

4. Renaissance Management 
a. Have not yet received February financial statements from Renaissance Management 

(note: these reports were finally received during this meeting) 
b. Renaissance invoice shows Condo Board members calling Renaissance regarding Ranch 

Club items, which Renaissance is then invoicing to the Ranch Club  
c. We are still not actually seeing the bills before payments are made; Renaissance does not 

seem to be respecting our request that any payments made from the Ranch Club funds 
must first be approved; Linda will call Bob 

d. Renaissance fees are still being scrutinized to reflect Ranch Club Board requirements and 
requests;  

e. The entire scenario with Renaissance is too expensive. 
 
5. Request for Quote / Moose Mountain 

a. Debate whether some jobs can be moved to the Ranch Maintenance person  
b. Colleen to contact Neil regarding continuation of contract negotiation, in the meantime 

things will remain as ‘status quo’ with no changes. 
c. Cory will provide a copy of the most recently revised contract to fellow Board members, 

and also to Denise for her to review the ‘legalese’. 
d. Linda to contact Condo Board to identify the person(s) who have signing authority for 

this contract 

 
Square Butte Condominium Plan No. 9710379 

Board of Directors Meeting 
23 AUGUST 2018 

Attendees: Max Gibb, Gregg Schaaf, Kelly Long, Jack Wilson, Gary Bennett, Randy Jordan, Robert Lunge 
 
Meeting called to order at 5:00 PM and Minutes of previous meetings and Agenda read and 
accepted. 
 
Water Pipeline Plan 
Now that MD Foothills elected officials and employees are back from holidays meeting will be organized 
with these people, Fish Creek Water Plant owner and our water committee. Max reported he is well on the 
way to making this happen.  
Max has the support of Jason Parker, Susan Oel and Harry Riva Cambrin (MD Foothills operations Chief). 
The meeting is to take place in the next two weeks.  
  
We reviewed the Water Consumption report prepared by Kelly Long and with this data base we will 
implement a system to charge for metered water usage from 1 October 2018. This process has been put in 
the hands of Renaissance, Legal Counsel and the Water Committee to formulate Policies and Procedures. 
 
Gary Bennett will be in contact with local engineers, Corix and Fibreglass tank vendors/repair shops to 
determine if repairs to existing, out of service, water storage tanks may be affected. These tanks would give 
us a storage cushion that would increase security of supply, (11,000Litres x 2 = 22,000Litres) 
 
Town House Deck Repairs  
These repairs will move ahead as planned and approved. The repairs are to be funded from the 
Townhouse Reserve Fund. Motion to Proceed by Kelly Long seconded by Gary Bennett - carried. 
 
Town House Painting 
Quotes for painting have been received and the best option at $52,000 for one coat of paint will be given a 
contract to start the project. Motion to start by Jack Wilson and seconded by Max Gibb - carried. 
 
Financials  
Will go ahead with determination of special assessment amount in consultation with Renaissance. We will 
also determine starting point for water use charges and the amount that will be charged per cubic metre to 
cover water costs. 
 
Square Butte Ranch Club Budget 
Budget presented to board for perusal. Randy Jordan, Treasurer will meet with Ranch Club Board to ask 
and answer any questions. The revised document will then be presented for approval to the Condominium 
Board. 



 
6. Condo Board 

a. Our request to the Condo Board for a more equitable and fair distribution of all utility 
costs was met with the reply that we must wait for their revised yearly budget. 

b. We still don’t have a breakdown of the gas utility between the saloon and barn 
c. Colleen will send a document to the Condo Board for their next meeting (Thursday 28th 

March), which will list all of our immediate concerns, including a more proportionate and 
fair division of utility bills, and will request that we receive a reply by Thursday 5th 
April. 

d. If the Ranch Club Board does not receive a reply from the Condo Board by this date, the 
status of the Ranch Club Board will be reviewed and its future determined  
 

7. Membership Registry 
a. Colleen has an ‘online’ version of the application form almost ready for distribution. 
b. Will include the various membership definitions in document 
c. Denise will be asked to review this document prior to circulation. 
d. One application has been received from Denise; Colleen motioned to accept, Linda 

seconded, all in favour; Colleen will notify Denise of her acceptance 
e. Ranch Club Board members to complete the application as soon as possible. 

 
8. ‘Guidebook’ and ‘Rules & Regulations’ 

a. Compilation still in process; needs editing 
b. Taryn to provide a copy for Board members to review 

 
9. Hay 

a. Colleen is sourcing out suppliers, including those that can provide compressed bales: 45 
lbs of Timothy is priced at $10.00 per compressed bale, sold in ‘bundles’ of 24, each bale 
is plastic wrapped; price does not include delivery 

b. Motioned by Linda to go ahead with one compressed bundle each of Timothy and mixed, 
Taryn seconded, all in favour. 

c. Colleen will pick up these bundles 
d. It was agreed that we would not ‘store up’ a hay inventory 
e. Reviewed the possibility of keeping hay inventory in barn 

 
10. Pasture Management 

a. Various scenarios discussed 
b. Condo pasture needs strategically placed posts to assist with electric fence divisions 
c. A ‘sacrifice’ area to be defined (for those horses with restricted grazing) 
d. Possibility of one herd 
e. Fees to be clarified 
f. Cory will ask Condo office to include a ‘blurb’ asking owners to refrain from using 

mechanized vehicles on trails, pastures as the ground is currently very soft and boggy. 
 
11. Next meeting is scheduled at 09:00am on Friday, 5th April 2019. 
 
12. Linda motioned for meeting to adjourn, Taryn seconded, all in favor 

 
Meeting adjourned.



Other Activities: 
 

Mar 30: Cory sent notice to all members re “no quading” 
Mar 29: Taryn replied to Jan and Trish by email 
Mar 27:  Cory called Neil – “status quo” on contract 
Mar 27: Colleen sent Condo Board “Items for Discussion” – response by Apr 4th 
Mar 12: Cory forwarded Dave Morgan’s report on the Horse Water Systems to the Square 

Butte Ranch Office 
Mar 11: Linda met with Jack and Tim re working with Dave on Waterers 
Mar 7: Request for Quote for Ranch Hand sent out by Cory 
Feb 20: Letters of reply re Budget sent to: Hazel, Morgans, Karen, Robin, Melosie, Kym - 

sent through RCB email by Cory 
Feb 16: Informal mtg of RCB (Colleen, Taryn, Linda) and some of Condo Board (Kelly, 

Denise, Jack)  
Feb 15: Mtg with Annemieke to research past RCB records - Taryn/Linda 
Feb 14: D & O Liability Insuranace for the Ranch Club finalized - Co-operators - 

Taryn/Linda 
Feb 13: Jennifer removed from RCB email address – Kelly 
Feb 13: Email sent to Renaissance - Banking Directives - Linda 
Feb 12: Dave Morgan Letter re West Pasture Waterer 
Feb 12: Unofficial mtg of the RCB 
Feb 07: Linda & Cory met with Neil - renegotiation of $30/hour wage  
Feb 05:  Jennifer Gill, Director at Large, has submitted Letter of resignation from this 

Board 
Feb 04:  Colleen and Linda met with Denise McMullen regarding Membership application 

as defined by Articles 
Feb 01:  Summary of Motion to accept Jan 28th RC minutes sent from Linda to all board 

members 
Feb 01:  Horses moved from Pond pasture to Ravine pasture 
Feb 01:  Draft of 2019 RC Budget sent to all Ranch Club Members 
Jan 31:  Mtg with MM – Cory, Taryn, Linda (Rob called in to clarify original contract) 
Jan 29:  Insurance application forms sent to Bob Lunge and Dave from Colleen 
Jan 27:  ‘Summary of Renaissance Meeting’ was sent to RCB and RM, with attachments 

by Linda 
Jan 27:  Linda & Rob delivered 2 round bale feeders to Ravine pasture 

 
 

	
  


